

Logan Elm Local School District

9579 Tarlton Road • Telephone (740) 474-7501 CIRCLEVILLE, OHIO 43113-9417

March 10, 2020

Dear Parents and Guardians,

Over the past two weeks, Logan Elm Schools have been actively monitoring information about the Coronavirus (COVID-19). District administrators have reviewed district safety plans and district officials have met with the Pickaway County Public Health (formerly Pickaway County Health Department), Pickaway County E.M.A. and superintendents from the other school districts in the county.

With three confirmed cases in the state, all in Cuyahoga County (Cleveland area), the district will continue to work with the local health department, E.M.A, county leaders and county superintendents to determine the best course of action to ensure the health and safety of our students and staff.

The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) recommends typical infectious disease precautions for COVID-19, just as those used to prevent cold or flu:

- Wash your hands often with soap and water for at least 20 seconds. Use an alcohol-based hand sanitizer if soap and water are not available.
- Avoid touching your mouth, nose, or eyes.
- Cover coughs/sneezes with your arm or a tissue.
- Avoid exposure to others who are sick.
- Stay home if you are ill (except to visit a health care professional) and avoid close contact with others.
- Get adequate sleep and eat well-balanced meals to ensure a healthy immune system.
- Clean and disinfect frequently touched objects and surfaces.

We will continue to monitor this evolving situation, keeping the safety of our students and staff as our priority. We will provide updates via our district's webpage (loganelm.org); Twitter account (@loganelmschools) and our automated call system, One Call Now, if applicable.

Sincerely,

Tim Williams
Superintendent